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LA Sanitation and Environment (LASAN) has identified seven (7) automated decommissioned 
diesel solid waste trucks and one (1) tractor trailer from LASAN’s inventory. LASAN has been 
transitioning toward a complete phase out of diesel-powered trucks as required by rules enacted 
by the South Coast Air Quality Management District (AQMD).

MOTION cer

Generally, decommissioned trucks which are in good condition are salvaged and sold in 
secondary markets. Due to the new Air Quality Management District requirements, salvaged 
diesel trucks have a very limited market value, as they are not equipped with the alternative fuel 
engines.

LASAN requests that these surplus vehicles be sold to the City of Ensenada; a coastal city in 
Mexico, and the third-largest in Baja California.

Last year, on August 25, 2017, a delegation from the City of Ensenada, headed by Mayor Marco 
A. Novelo Osuna, made an official visit to our City and expressed interest in our 
decommissioned trucks.

This year, on August 31, 2018, a motion (Martinez - Cedillo) was introduced by City Council in 
which LASAN is to submit a report to the Board of Public Works for 
consideration/recommendation of the sale of seven (7) automated diesel solid waste trucks and 
one (1) tractor trailer at below market value in accordance with LAAC Sec. 22.547 (Donation of 
Surplus City Equipment to a domestic or foreign government) to the City of Ensenada, Baja 
California, Mexico, to meet the objectives of mutual cooperation between the Cities.
(CF# 05-2349-S1).

♦♦recommend approval
IT IS THEREFORE MOVED THAT the Board of Public Works oppwwc» and forward this report, 
with its transmittal, to the City Council with the recommendation that the City Council authorize 
the sale of seven (7) automated diesel solid waste trucks and one (1) tractor trailer at below 
market value to the City of Ensenada, Baja California, Mexico.

Respectfully submitted,

ENRIQUE C. ZALDIVAR, P.E. 
Director and General Manager 
Bureau of Sanitation
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